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Welcoming and accepting all people along a journey of faith and service.

“Welcoming and accepting all people” - is a reminder of our Welcome Statement and genuine hospitality, in the present tense so it
is always relevant.  “along” — is an invitation to join together side by side.  “journey of faith” — implies that arrival is a myth; we
are always growing.  “service” — is a natural outcome of faith and inseparable from our commitment to discipleship.
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FrRomM OUR SENIOR MINISTER

Start the New Year in renewed spirit by worshiping together at 10:00 a.m. on January 1. Itisn't often that the first day of the
year falls on a Sunday, so let's make it special.

It would also be a blessing to start the New Year with a stronger bank balance. Our church treasurers informed the board at
the December meeting that we are critically low in our general checking account, since reserves have now been depleted. While
our leadership considers ways
of finding alternative avenues of income and streamlining our spending until the accounts are
replenished, we would greatly be helped by your prayers and faithful stewardship and extra giving
if possible. With the number of giving units in our congregation, it would only take an additional $20 or $30 per month per house-
hold to restore a healthy balance.

And speaking of leadership, please join me in thanking our out-going board chair, Darlene Coit for her guidance and counsel
in 2016, and the following individuals who are concluding their terms of service: Leanna Carrol and Sandy Meadows as elders,
and Judy Akeman as chair of the diaconate. Our 2017 elected board officers Mark Millard as chair, Tom Wheeler as vice-chair,
Leanna Carrol and Anita Frieze Financial Secretaries, Liz Millard and Cathy Gray Financial Treasurers, and Tom Meadows, Par-
liamentarian would certainly appreciate our prayers and assistance in carrying out the programmatic ministries of the church.

Finally, | invite you to consider joining me on Sunday mornings at 9:30 during the Sunday School hour for a study and of Brian
D. McLaren’s book, The Secret Message of Jesus: Uncovering the Truth that Could Change Everything. The book has been de-
scribed as a “decoding of the Gospel for those who are, or wish to be, ‘a new kind of Christian.” More to the point, Christians of
every kind, old or new, will receive energy and a renewal of their own commitment from the reading.” (Phyllis Tickle, reviews)

Looking forward to all that 2017 will bring to us on our shared journey, Pastor Colleen

REACHING OUT TO OUR NEIGHBORS WITH REV. KATHRYN WILSON, MINISTER OF MISSION AND OUTREACH

Alternative Christmas Fair: Many thanks to everyone in our congregation and the Joplin community for supporting our 5th An-
nual Alternative Christmas Fair. It was a great success. The crowd visiting and shopping was consistent throughout the week-
end which was a real plus. No bad weather or street construction to contend with as in the past. Our net sales for Ten Thousand
Villages were $2746 almost doubling our sales in the past three years and would you believe we sold a little over $700 in Equal
Exchange products. We will continue to stand with and support the vision and mission of Ten Thousand Villages and Equal Ex-
change - believing that “One day all artisans and farmers in developing countries will earn a fair wage, be treated with dignity and
respect and be able to live a life of quality.” Additionally, Outreach raised $511.00 through the Chili Feed. Once all expenses are
paid a full report will be filed. All proceeds from this event will continue to fund our Outreach ministries. May the peace and love
of God be with you in the New Year.

Bright Futures/Irving Elementary: Our First Friday Readers are a mighty awesome group of volunteers. Thank you so much
for your service. Due to our Christmas Fair some of our regular readers were unavailable but SICC was still well represented. In
January 2017 our First Friday Reading Day will be on the second Friday, January 13, 1:00 pm — 2:30 pm. Please contact Pastor
Kathryn no later than Wednesday, January 11 of your desire to read.

At our last Site Council meeting it was announced that there would not be an Art Fair this school year. The proceeds in the
past helped to offset the cost of Irving’s College Bound Program. Due to the cost of this program, a decision was made by the
school's administrative staff to withdraw Irving’s participation. In lieu of this program Principal Mwangi reported that the students,
especially 4th and 5th grades will participate in education and enrichment field trips. The Site Council will begin exploring a new
fundraising idea to help fund this initiative.

In December Irving added a fifth 2nd grade class due to increased numbers. We would like to welcome Ms. Hamilton, the
new 2nd grade teacher. The Project Lab has been converted into a classroom to accommodate the new addition.

Ms. Michele Voorhees, our Irving counselor, has started a new “Career Days” program for the 4th and 5th grades to enlighten
them of the many career paths that they may choose to pursue in the future. If you would be interested in being a “Career Day”
speaker please contact Ms. Voorhees at 417-625-5350. As a result of parent requests for tutors, Mrs. Mwangi and her staff are
exploring the expansion of Irving’s TREK program to include tutors in addition to the regular TREK coaches. If you would be in-
terested in volunteering with this tutoring program please contact Pastor Kathryn.



Mental Health Task Group: At the end of the summer several members of the congregation formed a Mental Health Task
Group to begin exploring ways in which our congregation can be a catalyst in dismantling the stigma as relates to mental health
and mental illness through education and awareness. The group has been in conversation with Rick Wiseman, director of Joplin's
NAMI (National Alliance on Mental lliness) organization to learn how SJCC can begin to better understand more about mental
iliness as well as promote education and awareness in the community. NAMI recently relocated into our neighborhood at 1601 S.
Wall. In collaboration with NAMI, SJCC will host the NAMI Family-to-Family Education Program on Thursdays, beginning Febru-
ary 2 (6:30 p.m. — 9:00 p.m.). This 12 weeks program is free and is for family, partners, friends and significant others of adults
living with mental illness. The maximum capacity is 20. The registration deadline is January 21. For more information and to reg-
ister contact NAMI at 417-781-6264.

Crosslines: A lotis happening these days to improve and expand the services at Crosslines. A hardy welcome is extended to
the newly hired Interim Program Coordinator, Julia Lewis. She will be overseeing the development of new services and redesign-
ing of some of the current services. We also welcome Annalise Bye, a MSSU Social Work Program student who has joined the
staff to lead training for both staff and volunteers, who led the recent 5th Wednesday Volunteer Training and Appreciation. The
workshop was entitled, “Why We Serve and How to Help.” Under the restructure the Assistant Director position is being eliminat-
ed with plans to hire a Director of Programming next year, and add two paid positions — Office Coordinator and Floater (10 -15
hrs. a week). Current needs include: Volunteer Gate Keeper for Donations Room, Volunteer Receptionist and Volunteer Truck
Driver. If you are interested in any of these positions or can suggest someone please contact Julia at Crosslines, 417-782-8384.

Come join with Crosslines on March 20, 2017 @ 2:30 pm — for the “320 Event” to dedicate the building and celebrate the 35th
Anniversary. It is hoped that enough people will attend and participate in order to encircle the entire facility for a time of prayer
and song followed by refreshments. So please mark your calendars now and plan to be there. Plans are also underway for a
2017 Volunteer Appreciation Banquet which has not happened during the past two years. The chairperson of the Volunteer Ap-
preciation Committee is looking for several people to help plan this event. As the hours have been expanded to accommodate
late hours on the first Mondays, groups or individuals are needed to staff the first Monday evening hours 5:30-7:00. The next JO-
MO Restaurant Week is the last week in January.

Souper Bowl of Caring: It's time again South Joplin for the Big Challenge of the year. It's time for the Souper Bowl of Caring!
Rah! Rah! Go Team Go! Are you up for the challenge? On Sunday, January 15 we will kick off our annual Souper Bowl Cam-
paign to help tackle hunger in the Joplin community. Once again we will divide our congregation into two teams, Team North and
Team South (teams are based on the side of the sanctuary where you sit on Sunday mornings). Beginning January 16 through
February 5 we will be collecting cans of soup and crackers for the Crosslines Food Pantry. If you remember last year the youth
led this friendly competition between Team North and Team South. Collection boxes will be clearly marked North and South. Last
year we received 467 food items/423 Ibs. and cash donations of $140.00. | challenge you to exceed last year's collection. Did
you know that 1 in 7 Americans face hunger every day?

2017 SJCC Mission Trip: Plans for our mission trip are underway. We are registered with Disciples Volunteering and sched-
uled to travel and work in Rowlett, TX June 4-10, 2017. Just a reminder, anyone interested in participating in this trip is asked to
secure your spot on the Team by making a $25.00 non-refundable deposit no later than January 31st. Total registration cost is
$75.00 and additional amount for food and travel. The Team will be exploring fundraising options over the next several months to
help offset the costs. The maximum number for the Team is 20 and the minimum age for participants is 14. If you have any ide-
as or suggestions and would like to help us raise funds please be in contact with Pastor Kathryn.

Martin Luther King Day Celebration: “Our lives begin to end the day we become silent about things that matter.” -- Dr. Martin
Luther King Jr. Planning is underway for the Joplin Interfaith Coalition’s 3rd Community Celebration service in observance of Mar-
tin Luther King, Jr. Day. Please mark your calendars and join us on January 16 at 6:00 p.m. This year the service is being hosted
by St. Philips Episcopal Church, 706 Byers Avenue, Joplin. More information will be forthcoming.

Missouri Southern State University will host its annual MLK Breakfast on January 16 at 8:00 a.m. — 9:30 a.m. in the Billingsly Stu-
dent Center Ballroom. (Doors open at 7:30 a.m.) The tickets are $10.00 per person; free to children under age 5 and MSSU stu-
dents with student ID. The theme is “Their Time, Our Issues, a Dialogue with Young Leaders”. The keynote speaker for the event
is Mr. Alvin Miller. As an advocate for social justice and educational equity, Miller has focused his efforts on the youth. Recog-
nized for leadership in community service, he has been involved with Hope Unlimited and the St. Louis County NAACP. For sev-
en years he served as chair of the annual Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. celebration in Kirkwood, Missouri. There will also be service
opportunities throughout the day.

++ SJCC CLASSES/EVENTS/NEWS ++ SJCC CLASSES/EVENTS/NEWS ++

Christian Women’s Fellowship

CWF welcomes all women to join us on Wednesday, January 4 in Fellowship Hall with Avis Stiles as hostess. Spiritual Life starts
at 9:30 a.m., followed by refreshments at 10:00, business meeting at 10:30, and at 11:00 Karen Kemp will lead a study of Pas-
sionate Worship. The service project for January is Joplin Blankets (Joyce Gentzer/local Joplin group).

“Un”decorating the Sanctuary

There has been a slight change of plans. We will now be taking down the Christmas decorations from the sanctuary on January
4, instead of January 1. The Worship Committee would like to invite you to help take down the sanctuary Christmas decorations
on Wednesday, January 4 after the 5:30 p.m. fellowship meal. CWF will be removing the Chrismon ornaments from the trees
that morning, so it shouldn’t take long to remove the rest of the greenery and decorations. Many hands make light work! Thanks
in advance.

Wednesday Night Dinners (January 4, 11, 18, 25)



We are inviting everyone to join us for our weekly Wednesday night dinner. Dinner is served from 5:30 p.m. - 6:00 p.m. It is free,
however, we do ask for donations. If you are able to help, please contact Kenton Foster, Patt Hinds, or Sandy Meadows.

Adult Faith Formation — now meeting in room A-12 at 9:30 a.m. on Sundays
January 8: Susan Wolfenbarger will share her thoughts on the Standing Rock Reservation’s protest of the Dakota Access Pipe-
line and continued efforts to encourage reduction of fossil fuel dependency.

Starting January 15, a study and discussion of Brian D. McLaren’s book, The Secret Message of Jesus, led by Pastor Colleen.
Participants may find it helpful, though not necessary, to purchase their own copy of the book, readily found on Amazon (Thomas
Nelson, Publ., 2006.)

(Reminder: No Sunday School January 1)

Children/Youth Faith Formation (No Sunday School January 1)

There are Sunday School classes to encourage our young people in there walk of faith that are held from 9:30 a.m. - 10:20 a.m.
on the 3rd floor. “Where It's At” is for kids 3 years old - 4th grade with

exploration, story-time, and music offered. There is a more in-depth class for grades 5 - 12, as well.

The youth in grades 5-12 meet in the 3rd floor Youth Room.

*Note: We can use more assistance. If you are interested in becoming a Sunday School teacher or helper, please contact Jessi-
ca Faucett or Karen Kemp.

Women'’s Bible Study (January 11, 18, 25)
Bible study for women meets each Wednesday at 10:30 a.m. in the church library except on CWF Wednesday (Jan. 4). Bring
your favorite Bible and invite someone to join you as we study the Book of Psalms.

Youth Activities

Thank you to all those who ordered and purchased holiday goodies from the youth. They had a blast making the treats at their
lock-in on December 16-17, and appreciate the faithful and financial support of the congregation. With the holidays behind us, the
youth will turn their attention to planning for Souper Bowl of Caring and Youth Sunday. Since our regular meeting on the first
Sunday of January falls on New Year's Day, we will meet on January 8 at 4 p.m. and again on January 15 after the fellowship
potluck. Friends are always welcome!

You Are Invited

First came love, then came marriage, now look who's pushing the baby carriage! Dia & Whitlee Curry invite you to join them as
they prepare for the birth of their baby. Their friends will host a baby shower in their honor on Saturday, January 14 at 2:00 p.m.
in SJCC’s Fellowship Hall. Please RSVP to Dia Curry at (417) 434-5033.

Potluck Luncheon
Our pot luck luncheon on Sunday, January 15 at Noon. Everyone is welcome and encouraged to participate in this time of good
food and fellowship. Please bring a dish to share according to the first letter of your last name.

S-Z: Sandwich or Side Dish A-E: Dessert F-R: Soup

Green Holiday Contest Winner

The Green Team would like to thank all the participants who entered photos in our Green Holiday Contest. We ended up with
several entries, all of which were exceptional and deserving in their own right. It was a close contest, but in the end, Darlene Coit
was selected as the winner with a snowman made of painted pumpkins. She received a basket of green clean products at the
December 18 fellowship potluck. Please be sure to check the bulletin board downstairs for photos of all the entries. Again, thanks
to all who participated!

Many Thanks (from Irving Elementary)
1. Thank you for my book. | got an Ever After High and two others. Sincerely, Brenda

2. Thank you | really like the books | got.

Worship Attendance
November 27: 73 December 4: 92 December 11: 105 December 18: 71

Prayers of the People
Sympathy to family/friends of. Johnnie Noll Sr., Sekiah Terry

Global Ministry Focus (Partner): South Korea (Kahala Cannon), Mexico (Jerri Handy), Hong Kong (Bruce Van Voorhis), Domini-
can Republic (Toni Reynolds), Sri Lanka (Andy Jepson)

All Others: Mark Abbiati, Monica Arbesy, Gerry Bagby, Rev. Don Baird, David & Linda Barnett, Alex Scott Berthards, Shahida
Birkhead, Chico & Nancy Bond, Chuck Brittain, Ellen Broglio, Greyson and Garrett Brown, Misty Buchanan, Betty Coan, Carly
Coats, Kristen Cole, Betty & Henry Coursey, Kat Craig, Michael Crofford, Norma Cunningham, Randy Cunningham, Dustin Cur-
ry, Dorothy Cuttliff, Dan Day, Alma Dent, Cherokee Doerflinger, Amy Stiles Duell, Stacey Foltz, Marea Gagle, Mike Gandy, Mary
Gilmore, Robert Hall, Elizabeth Hayes, Warren Hayes, Marianne Hess, Shirley Holford, Jewell Holland, Jim Holland, Alice
Hughlett, Daryl Hughlett, McKenna Humphries, William Hurt, Bethany James, Fern Jensen, Gretchen Judah & baby, Betty Kemp,
Virginia Knight, Shirley Lamb, Flo Leonard, Christian Lindsey, Gary & Sherry McConnell, Wilton & Betty McKelvey, Tom Mead-
ows, Ken Miles, Kali Millard, Aaron Mitchell, Missionary families (Huff, Reaves, Wilson), James Monaco, Easton Murdock, Reu-



ben Murphy, Marge Murray, Arlene & Ken Nash, Molly Nicodemus, Judy Okoniewski, Dennis Peterson-Sloan, Jessica Plott, Josh
Robb, Martin Rooney, Michael Rooney, Dana Sanders, SJCC Ministries, Vicki Stair, Standing Rock Reservation and Sioux Tribe,
Carolyn Theil, Gary Wald, Joyce Wall, Will Wilkerson, Nick Williams, Charles Wilson, LaDonna Wolfe, Birdie Woods, Lorenzo
Woods, Randy Wooten, Glenn & Mary Lou York, those who suffer in silence and all unspoken requests.

A Message From Faith Formation

Let me start with a great big thank you to everyone who has been a part of the Faith Formation children’s ministries during 2016!
We have an inspiring team of teachers and helpers for the Where It's At Sunday School class. We also have an impressive group
of people who work tirelessly to provide VBS to our children and the children of our community. We are currently looking for more
volunteers to help in Where It's At and we are also beginning to plan VBS for 2017. If you are interested helping with these en-
deavors, please, contact Karen Kemp or Jessica Faucett.

Make Going Green Your New Year’s Resolution

You can recycle, compost, plant a tree, car pool, sponsor an endangered species, go organic, clean up a park, contact your
elected official about green legislation; but GO GREEN! There are a number of websites to help ease you into the Green scene.
Check out http://www.sheknows.com/home-and-gardening/articles/832415/slowly-going-green-use-this-not-that for some really
great tips on "greening up" your life without being overwhelmed. Even taking baby steps to a greener lifestyle can make a big
impact on our earth. Green Tip: With over 40% of the world’s species that are at risk of extinction, adopt or sponsor a species;
help insure that the species will be around for many more years to come!

General Assembly Reminder #DOCWeAreOne
July 8 - 12 in Indianapolis  Registration is now open at http://ga.disciples.org/registration/

Highlights of the December 13, 2016 Board Meeting
(Note: highlights do not include topics covered elsewhere in newsletter)

Treasurer noted income less than expenses; clarified $899.25 To TEC paid correctly out of General Fund, no further action need-
ed.

Past Treasurer Sandy Meadows working on issue with IRS for past several months - IRS notified SICC it hadn't rec'd forms from
2013 - IRS did find related documents, but showing in IRS files as status “Pending”; will continue working with IRS to settle issue.

Financial Report raised discussion regarding financial deficit over past few months; stressed importance of making congregation
aware donations not covering costs of operation of church; suggestions include use of graphs to illustrate situation, taskforce to
see cutting spending, spending freeze of all committees, potential fund raising activities for monies for the General Fund;

Pastor Colleen pleased to welcome new member Becky Martino.

Pastor Kathryn planned/led youth Mission Mystery Tour; attended Police Community forum and will meet with JPD Chief Stewart
and Glendola Flake (emancipation committee co-chair) to continue conversation about cultural awareness training.

CWF made donations to SJCC of $916 (steps repair), $916 (Crosslines), and $916 (Sabbatical fund).
Green Team noted team will not pursue Green Chalice certification at this time.

Hospitality noted fellowship dinners well attended and self paying.

Permanent Fund pleased to note 2016 contributions received totaling $4,387.56.

Property noted account balance of $6,490.78 (note: 1910 Wall Nov/Dec rents received - not yet deposited); motion to accept Mid-
West Concrete bid of $7,263 to repair/refinish front porch and steps.

Worship stressed need for Children Worship & Wonder Story Tellers/Greeters; noted no committee chair established for 2017.

Youth working on tying blankets for Lafayette House and planning Youth Sunday.

As an Aside: 1. annual Elders retreat will not take place before February 2017; 2. reminded all of upcoming Mission Trip to
Rowlette, TX June 4-10, noting volunteers’ deposits due by January 31; 3. gavel passed to Mark Millard as 2017 Board Chair-
man.

A full copy of financials/minutes is available from the church office.

CALENDAR OF EVENTS/SERVICES
Sunday, January 1: New Year's Day: 10:00 am Worship ONLY

Monday, January 2: 1:00 pm Staff Meeting
Tuesday, January 3: 6:30 pm Committees

Wednesday, January 4: 7:15 am Irving Tutoring; 9:30 am CWF General Meeting and Spiritual Life; 5:30 Fellowship Dinner and
undecorating of sanctuary; 6:30 pm Choir Practice; 7:30 pm Praise Team Practice

Thursday, January 5: 11:30 am Clergy Cluster 3 at Mt. Vernon; 7:00 pm Book Club at Coynes’



Friday, , January 6: Season of Epiphany Begins
Saturday, January 7: No scheduled activities

Sunday, January 8: 8:00 am Elders, 9:00 am Praise Team Practice, 9:30 am *Sunday School, 10:25 am *Fellowship, 10:45 am
*Worship, 10:45 am Children Worship & Wonder; 4:00 p.m. Youth (grades 5-12)

Monday, January 9: 1:00 pm Staff Meeting
Tuesday, January 10: Office closed until 2 pm 6:30 pm Board Meeting

Wednesday, January 11: 7:15 am Irving Tutoring; 10:00 am Prayer Partners; 10:30 am Women’s Bible Study; 5:30 Fellowship
Dinner; 6:30 pm Choir Practice; 7:30 pm Praise Team Practice

Thursday, January 12: 7:00 pm Book Club at Coynes’

Friday, January 13: 1:00 pm Irving Reading Day

Saturday, January 14: 2:00 pm Curry Baby Shower

Sunday, January 15: 8:00 am Elders, 9:00 am Praise Team Practice, 9:30 am *Sunday School, 10:25 am *Fellowship, 10:45 am
*Worship, 10:45 am Children Worship & Wonder; 12 Noon Fellowship Pot Luck; 1:00 pm Youth (grades 5-12); Kick-Off Souper
Bowl of Caring

Monday, January 16: Martin Luther King, Jr. Day: 8:00 am MLK Breakfast MSSU; 1:00 pm Staff Meeting; 6:00 pm MLK Service
at St. Philips

Tuesday, January 17: No scheduled activities

Wednesday, January 18: 7:15 am Irving Tutoring; 10:00 am Prayer Partners; 10:30 am Women'’s Bible Study; 5:30 Fellowship
Dinner; 6:30 pm Choir Practice; 7:30 pm Praise Team Practice

Thursday, January 19: No scheduled activities
Friday, January 20: No scheduled activities
Saturday, January 21: No scheduled activities

Sunday, January 22: 8:00 am Elders, 9:00 am Praise Team Practice, 9:30 am *Sunday School, 10:25 am *Fellowship, 10:45 am
*Worship, 10:45 am Children Worship & Wonder

Monday, January 23: 1:00 pm Staff Meeting
Tuesday, January 24: No scheduled activities

Wednesday, January 25: 7:15 am Irving Tutoring; 10:00 am Prayer Partners; 10:30 am Women'’s Bible Study; 5:30 Fellowship
Dinner; 6:30 pm Choir Practice; 7:30 pm Praise Team Practice

Thursday, January 26: 9:50 am Crosslines
Friday, January 27: No scheduled activities
Saturday, January 28: No scheduled activities

Sunday, January 29: 8:00 am Elders, 9:00 am Praise Team Practice, 9:30 am *Sunday School, 10:25 am *Fellowship, 10:45 am
*Worship, 10:45 am Children Worship & Wonder

Monday, January 30: 1:00 pm Staff Meeting

Tuesday, January 31: No scheduled activities

SERVING SCHEDULES
“WHERE IT’s AT!” SUNDAY SCHOOL (3 YRS - GRADE 4) PRAISE TEAM
Jan 1: No Sunday School Jan 1: Lisa Wilcox, Rocky Eckhardt
Jan 8: Leanna Carrol/Jessica Faucett Jan 8: Betsy Wheeler, Judy Akeman, Kenton Foster
Jan 15: Karen Kemp/Sandy Meadows Jan 15: Lisa Wilcox, Rocky Eckhardt, Kenton Foster
Jan 22: Jessica Faucett/KC Brockman Jan 22: Kenton Foster, Betsy Wheeler, Judy Akeman

Jan 29: Darlene Coit/Karen Kemp Jan 29: Rocky Eckhardt, Judy Akeman, Betsy Wheeler



HOMEBOUND CHILDREN WORSHIP & WONDER

Jan 1: Betsy Wheeler/Judy Akeman Jan 1: No Children Worship & Wonder
Jan 8: Mike Fitterling/Emma Eckhardt Jan 8: Karen Kemp/Cathy Gray

Jan 15: Darlene Coit/Spencer Nicodemus Jan 15: Kathy Nicodemus/Judy Schneider
Jan 22: Tom Wheeler/Julia Foster Jan 22: Sarah Coyne/Leanna Carrol
Jan 29: Mark Millard/Rachel Eckhardt Jan 29: TBD

SOUND BOARD OPERATOR PROJECTION OPERATOR

Jan 1: Darryl Coit Jan 1: Sandy Meadows

Jan 8: Raymond Reaves Jan 8: Judy Schneider

Jan 15: Ken Moser Jan 15: Jennifer Reaves

Jan 22: Bruce Wilcox Jan 22: Raymond Reaves

Jan 29: Darryl Coit Jan 29: Sandy Meadows

INPUT OPERATOR COMMUNION PREPARATION

Jan 1: Kenton Foster Jan 1: Susan Wolfenbarger

Jan 8: Laurinda Whitehead Jan 8: Carolyn Theil

Jan 15: Kenton Foster Jan 15: Sean Nicodemus

Jan 22: Laurinda Whitehead Jan 22: Karen Kemp

Jan 29: Kenton Foster Jan 29: Donnie Smith

ELDER IN WORSHIP ACOLYTES/ALTERNATE

Jan 1: Mike Fitterling Jan 1: Laney Reaves/LaurenCoyne
Jan 8: Darlene Coit Jan 8: Lauren Coyne/Rachel Eckhardt
Jan 15: Tom Wheeler Jan 15: Rachel Eckhardt/Mia Coyne
Jan 22: Mark Millard Jan 22: Mia Coyne/Laney Reaves

Jan 29: Margie Fitterling Jan 29: Laney Reaves/LaurenCoyne
COMMUNION AT THE TABLE

Jan 1: Donna Fuller, Patt Hinds, Jeanie Morrison, Donnie Smith

Jan 8: Sean, Kathy, Spencer Nicodemus, Lisa Wilcox

Jan 15: Jessica and Sarah Faucett, K. C. Brockman, Judy Akeman
Jan 22: Sarah Coyne, George Gagle, Shirley Martin, Judy Schneider
Jan 29: Susan Wolfenbarger, Carolyn Theil, Keegan Skiles, Dia Curry

Welcoming and accepting all people along a journey of faith and service.

“Welcoming and accepting all people” — is a reminder of our Welcome Statement and genuine hospitality, in the present tense so
it is always relevant. ~ “along” — is an invitation to join together side by side.  “journey of faith” — implies that arrival is a myth;
we are always growing.  “service” — is a natural outcome of faith and inseparable from our commitment to discipleship.
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